MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:             October 1, 2014

TIME:              10:00 A.M.

PLACE:           500 N. Calvert Street

                        Room 308

                        Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:      John Mettee, Chairman

                        John Jensen

                        Donald Ocker

                        Brian Dunne

                        Daniel Lavelle

                        Thomas Orisich

OTHERS

PRESENT:      Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

                        James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director

                        Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

                        Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                        Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator



   Bill Orsinger, President, MD Society of Surveyors



   Thomas. J. Frazier, President-Elect, MD Society of Surveyors


                        Christopher T. McCord

CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the August 6, meeting as written.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


15-LS-01 Closed.  No basis for charges.

           15-LS-03 Closed. Signed consent order

           15-LS-04 Open.  Send 10 day response letter.
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Motion (II) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report.

CORRESPONDENCE


The Board received a letter from Christopher McCord regarding his attempts at taking the surveyors' exams.  He appeared before the Board to discuss this issue.  He stated that in regards to his test scores, he has fallen short by just a few percentage points. He said he requested a handscore of his NCEES exam but the score did not change.  Mr. McCord further stated that, in his opinion, the answers to some of the questions could be debated.

It was noted that the exams contain distractors but that there is definitely only one answer to each question.   Furthermore, questions and answers  are closely reviewed by NCEES and adjusted if necessary.  The Board suggested that he sign up for the MSS review classes.  He was also informed that he could come into the office and review the state exams. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion (III) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:15 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article § 10-508.  the purpose of this meeting was to consult with Counsel.  Upon completion of the Session, the Board re-convened the public meeting at 10:30 a.m.

NEW BUSINESS

MSS Article 


The Board discussed the article that appeared in the MSS newsletter which was written by out-going president, James Shaw.  The focus of Mr. Shaw's article dealt with complaints about MSS reducing the number of CPC credits a licensee  will receive for attending the Fall Conference.  Mr. Shaw feels that there is too much focus on the number of CPC one receives at the conference rather than on the value of what one can learn from attending the conference.  It was noted that this was Mr. Shaw's personal opinion but appeared to be the Society's position.  
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Surveying Education

Mr. Orisich reported that he attended the Catonsville Faculty Advisor meeting.  He noted that the number of credits needed to get a surveying certificate was increased from 27 to 30.  The Board's new requirements which will take effect in a few years requires an applicant to have 32 hours of surveying education.  He stated that the Board should change the number of hours to 30 to be consistent.  He further noted that the Board has not decided which courses would be acceptable but the 30 hours that Catonsville offers appear sufficient.  

Report on NCEES Annual Meeting

Mr. Orisich reported that he attended the NCEES Annual meeting in August.  He noted that the requirement for a Bachelors degree plus 30 hours to qualify for model law engineer was pulled from the model law and put into a policy statement.  Mr. Orisich noted that the task force charged with clarifying the definition of engineering in the model law recommended that the definition of  engineering surveying remain and the motion passed. 

Chairman Mettee stated that in the Surveyors Forum and in the Colonial States meeting, state specific exams and CBT were discussed.  It was noted that the State Specific exams may not be able to be converted to CBT by individual states because of the small volume and high costs.  It was suggested that the states pull together and collectively come up with a module or mechanism for all to use.  Mr. Orisich stated that NCEES is considering a module approach and the test could then be tailored for each state.  
Report on Joint Chairs Meeting

Mr. Mettee reported to the Board that he attended the Joint Chairs Meeting on September 11, 2014.  The Special Fund year end balance was larger than anticipated.  He also told the Board that each Chair was asked to review the Overlapping Practice Guide for necessary changes or updates.  Ms. Edwards will forward the Guide to Board members for review.  They should report back to Mr. Mettee with their comments.

Ms. Trust stated that she and Ms. Edwards are working on updating the  joint chairs website.
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Election of Officers


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to elect Mr. Ocker as Vice-Chairman.

MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS REPORT


Bill Orsinger introduced Thomas J. Frazier who is President-Elect, as of today.  Mr. Orsinger is now President.  The Board welcomed him and looks forward to working with him.  

Mr. Orsinger stated that MSS decided that the Exam Question workshop will be a stand alone activity and will no longer be part of the Fall conference as it has been in the past.  Mr. Orsinger asked whether it was determined if the Board members can make presentations to the MSS at conferences.  Ms. Trust stated that she contacted the State Ethics Commission and they said that Board members are allowed to  do that.  

Mr. Orsinger stated that a committee was created by the Potomac Chapter to look into Maryland National Capital Park and Planning Commission's plat requirements.  It was also noted that the Society will work on getting the firm permit bill introduced this year and work on the degree/education bill next year.

OTHER BUSINESS


Ms. Trust informed the Board that on October 1, 2014, a new law goes into effect that requires board members to attend at least two-thirds of the board meetings held in order to remain on the Board.
APPLICATION FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY EXAMINATION

1.  Kevin Jo Miller - approved.

APPLICATIONS FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY RECIPROCITY

1.  Erick R. Quintanilla - approved.

2.  Chad J. Laskaris - approved.

APPLICATION FOR LAND SURVEYOR-IN-TRAINING

1.  Ashley K. Poglese - approved.
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APPLICATIONS FOR CORPORATION

1.  The EADS Group, Inc. - approved.

2.  Kim Engineering, Inc. - approved.
APPLICATION FOR LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY

1.  Surveying and Mapping, LLC - approved.

2.  W. Bruce Wagner,  Property Line Surveyor, LLC - approved,

APPLICATION DENIALS


One application for Professional Land Surveyor by reciprocity was denied because the application showed no minor engineering experience.

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 p.m.
________ With Corrections
__X_____ Without Corrections

Signed by Donald Ocker, Vice-Chairman, November 5, 2014
